***** THE COLLEGE WEEK

***** ****

Published and distributed every Tuesday to the Bennington College community.

December 5, 1950

Vol XIX, No. 14

SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

Thursday 8:15 p.m. Carriage Barn Informal Faculty Concert

Sunday 4:00 p.m. Commons

Tower Music under the direction of Mr. Gunnar Schonbeck

8:00 p.m.

Theatre

Bennington Community Band "Pop" Concert

Monday 7:40 p.m. Carriage Barn

> American Response to Crisis Lecture Series

*Mr. Henry David - "Homestead Strike"

*General Meeting

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

Faculty Meeting

The regular monthly Faculty Meeting for December will be held on Wednesday, December 13th, (instead of Dec. 6th) at 4:00 p.m. in Barn #1.

INFORMAL FACULTY CONCERT

Program

From Suite in B Minor for Violin along by Bach Allemande -Double Bourree Double Orrea Permel

2. Mother Goose Suite for Piano, four hands by Ravel Claude Frank and Lionel Nowak

INFORMAL FACULTY CONCERT, Cont'd.

- Suite in Four Movements for Violin alone (first performance) by Nowak Orrea Pernel
- Trio in D Minor, Opus 49 by Mendelssohn Molto allegro Andante Scherzo Allegro Fania Chapiro, George Finckel and

Orrea Pernel.

TOWER MUSIC PROGRAM

One of the richest sources of original brass music is found in the German Tower. Music of the Seventeenth Century. The center of this branch of musical activity appears to have been in Leipsig. The local town governments maintained groups of brass players whose principal duty was to play twice daily from the balcony of the Rathaus Tower.

The program for Sunday's performance:

- Intrada and Paduana by J. H. Schein (1586-1630).
- Caprice in F by F. Roberday (1630-1680)

Allegro non troppo Andante sostenuto Moderato militaire

- 3. Christmas Carols, traditional.
- Chorale by J. S. Bach (1685-1750) Puer natus in Bethlehem Gottes Sohn ist Kommen Das Neugeborne Kindelein

Trumpets: Mr. Bentley and Mr. Diussa Trombones: Mr. Bentley and Mr. LaCroix.

FROM THE LIBRARY

Missing from the Library

Barnett - The Universe and Dr. Einstein.
Lundberg - Modern Woman (Reserve shelf book).

Donne - Poems, Vol. 2 (taken from Mr. Stange's office).

FROM THE SECRETARY FOR PERFORMING ARTS

Notice to Voice Students

December 5th, and Wednesday, December 6th, at 8:00 p.m. at the Theatre for the entire cast of Hansel and Gretel.

ALL STUDENTS PLANNING TO TAKE ANY COURSE IN MUSIC (except Chorus or Orchestra) WEXT TERM and who have not previously taken the Music Placement Test must take the test on Thursday, December 7th, at 4:00 p.m. in Jennings Hall, Studio #134.

FROM THE STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE

Program Planning for Spring Term

Students and Faculty are reminded that program planning for Spring Term by students with Counselors will be done between December 11th and 16th. Material for this will be distributed to students and counselors on December 9th.

DO YOU KNOW THAT everyone employed in a paid job must have a Social Security number. Those may be obtained by going to your Post Office to get a blank. They will tell you where to send it.

OVERLEA INN AHNUAL ART EXHIBIT

Overlea Inn is pleased to announce the opening of it's annual Christmas exhibit and sale of work done by Bennington College Art Faculty and others. Prices from \$5.00 up. Open from 2:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Visitors very welcome.

NON-RESIDENT TERM MEETING

All students wanting more information about Non-Resident Term jobs are invited to attend a meeting on Tuesday, December 5th, at 7:30 p.m. in McCullough Living Room.

ATTENTION OF SENIORS !

Any student who is graduating this semester or in June, 1951, who is considering graduate study, can find information about available fellowships on file in the Library.

Since many of the closing dates for such applications occur before college is opened in the Spring, it is important that students get their information before they leave college at the close of the semester.

It is still possible to apply for an Ellis Fellowship to do graduate work at Columbia. These fellowships are limited to graduates of Vermont colleges, which means that the competition may not be as keen for them as for some of the others.

FROM THE NON-RESIDENT TERM OFFICE

If anyone is interested in knowing about opportunities to study shorthand and typing in Washington, D. C., arrangements can be made for private tutoring at the DeFreitas Secretarial School at 1028 Connecticut Avenue.

TRANSPORTATION WANTED :

Vanni Mechau would like to get a ride to Denver or vicinity with someone driving out that way at the end of the term.

DO YOU KNOW how the Non-Resident Term is evaluated? New information which explains the Non-Resident Term policy and procedures has been placed in the Library along with the other Non-Resident Term material. Information on how students got their jobs last year, what they did, and some specific information about job-hunting are also included.

FROM THE ART FACULTY

A piece of ceramics is missing from the Ceramics Studio. It's immediate return will be appreciated.

FROM THE PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE

The Bennington Art Faculty Exhibition sponsored by the Boston Alumnae received very good reviews in the Boston papers. For these clippings and others of interest, see the Public Relations Bulletin Board in the Barn.

FROM BENNINGTON LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS

A pamphlet entitled, "Know Your Town", published by the Bennington League of Women Voters, concerned with local government, schools, industries, etc. in the Bennington community is on sale in the Cooperative Store at 20¢ a copy.

NOTICE

Any student willing to take care of one to four temporarily homeless cats during the Winter, please call Mrs. Golffing, Swan House.

FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S OFFICE

On Thursday, December 7th, each student will find a paper headed "Transportation Arrangements" in her Post Office box. Will you please read this carefully and follow the instructions on same if you desire transportation for yourself or your baggage at the close of College. It is very important that these slips be filled out completely and turned in at our office so that we may make arrangements for this transportation.

FROM THE HEALTH SERVICE

All seniors who expect to graduate in December please come to the Health Service and sign up on the Bulletin Board for their physical examinations before Friday, December 15th.

FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE

Rummage Sale - Thursday, December 7th

Terms and Regulations:

Any portable articles, such as clothes, records, books, etc. may be submitted.
No large pieces of furniture will be accepted.

Articles should be brought to the Student Lounge between 7:00 p.m. and 8:30 p.m. on the evening of December 6th. No articles will be accepted at any other time. The Store Board will not be responsible for articles left in the Store at any other time.

Articles must be tagged with tags provided at the Store counter. On each tag must be clearly written the name of the owner, description of the article and the price. Tags must be secured to each article.

All sales are strictly cash. Nothing may leave the sale until paid for.

Nothing will be sold before 8:00 a.m. or after 5:00 p.m.

Owners must call for all unsold articles before 6:00 p.m. on December 7th.

Articles not collected by the owners and not sold in the Rummage Sale will be given to a charity designated by the Store Board.

For sold articles, the ewners will receive 65% of the selling price, 25% will be given to the Scholarship Fund and 10% will be retained by the Store.

All articles which are in the Lost and Found Cabinet or in the safe at 6:00 p.m. on December 6th will be removed, priced and put in the Sale. 75% of the income from these sales will go to the Store and 25% to the Scholarship Fund.

The Store does not assume any financial responsibility for reimbursing people for missing articles. All articles are entered at the owner's risk.

MOVIES

General Stark Theatre, Bennington, Vt.

Tuesday-Wednesday-Thursday - "Winchester 173" with James Stewart, Shelley Winters, Dan Duryea and Stephen McNally.